
F.E.A.L NEWS 
Foxdale Equine Assisted Learning Newsletter Winter 2019 

As 2019 comes to a close, we find ourselves reflecting on yet another year with lots of changes 

here at FEAL. We have shared many special moments and have once again welcomed many 

of our regular visitors during 2019 and have had several new groups and projects as well as 

individuals enjoy and benefit from their time here. 

Aiden has become an amazing addition to the FEAL herd thanks to Nigel Wild who gives us all 

the privilege of working with him. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We would like to convey thanks to Gill and Nigel Wild on behalf of all of us here at FEAL for 

their ongoing support and use of Foxdale facilities. Also a massive Thank You to all of our  

wonderful volunteers and supporters who freely give up their time for us in so many different 

ways: helping at sessions, fundraising and caring for the horses. We welcomed Gaynor   

Southern Young in supporting our fundraising work and two new volunteers this summer, Kate 

Evans and Karen Kowzan who will start to get more involved in the sessions in 2020 following 

some training over the Winter. From all of us at FEAL we hope you all have a peaceful    

Christmas and New Year and look forward to a Happy, Healthy and Prosperous year ahead.  

Tracy & The FEAL Team 

     

WELCOME TO OUR FEAL NEWSLETTER 
2019 



Quiet Reflections 

We were very fortunate to receive some funding for the fourth year 

running for our Equine Facilitated Dementia Support programme 

from the Community Fund LPFT. The group met each Wednesday 

morning and took part in a variety of stimulating activities involving 

the horses and the beautiful environment at Foxdale. We had some 

new clients attending who came along with accompanying          

relatives / partners. There were lots of smiles, laughter,             

conversation, singing and of course opportunity for Quiet Reflection 

with the horses and dogs. We had some lovely feedback from one 

of the families and I quote her letter 

Hello  

I would like to thank you for the lovely time and experience that you gave to my mum during our 

visit. Jilly, from Ashdene Care home, had previously described mumôs enjoyment with you but, 

to see it was lovely.  

You and your colleagues are obviously committed to responding in a positive and calm manner 

to the individuals that are able to visit you and your horses. Mumôs memory is of course not 

good now but she was able to recall a few of her experiences    during lunch whilst we went 

through our photographs. 

To encourage mum to pick blackberries was an amazing idea as she 

remembered how we used to do this when I was a child. The entire 

family, with several other families, would arrive home with pots full 

of the fruit ready for the jams, tarts and crumbles; all of which mum 

enjoyed talking about later that afternoon. 

The time of 2 hours is perfect. It allows the enjoyment of walking in 

the countryside, chatting and taking tea with you all before it        

becomes too much for mum. She walks all the time but after a while 

can find it hard to know what to say to folk, hence, before she   

started to feel uncomfortable it had finished.  

 

Alzheimer's is a horrid disease, taking peopleôs    

personality away and replacing it with another, so 

when I see mum in a situation where she is smiling 

and relaxed I know that the experience is calming 

her mind and not offering the disease the stress that 

it feeds upon.  

Keep up the good work and I hope that mum is able 

to join you again next season. Please pass on my 

gratitude to your colleagues.  

Kindest regards S.L 

 



Avery Lodge & Apple Trees  

For the fifth year running we had  lots of visitors from Avery Lodge and  Apple Trees care 
homes.  Ashdene and Chater Lodge have also joined us for their second year running. All the 
groups have really benefited from the experience of being on the farm with the horses and the 
seasonal changes we have seen. There have been many  stories of the past shared and         
moments of connection allowing us to be part of a lot of special moments, we look forward to 
many more in 2020. Thank you. 

We were very fortunate to be able to 
share a big Birthday!! One of our 
regular visitors from Avery Lodge 
was 100 years old, so we had to 
have a celebration tea party. Such a 
special time and lots of memories 
for this lady who lived on a farm as a 
young girl and remembers helping 
her Father with the horses, cows.  

ñ I always feel like I have come home when I am here.ò 

 

We have offered lots of different , stimulating activities with the    
horses as well as quiet moments of connection with them. We like to 
encourage physical exercise for those who can, walking, foraging, 
along the hedgerows, butterfly counting, bird spotting, herb picking, 
blackberry picking the list is endlesséé  

 

But of course for those who can not walk far one of the favourite 
things about coming to Foxdale is the dogs, Brocky, Luther and Meg 
are always happy to oblige for a lap or a stroke. 


